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Date:   November 26, 2024 

 

Re:  Minority Report for the 2024 Presidential Election Canvass 

 

Good afternoon, 

 

The Presidential Election had many twists and turns. 

 

The LAT was performed on October 9, 2024, and not but two (2) weeks later, it became public that the 

BIOS passwords were easily accessible to the public on the Secretary of State’s website.  I was told that 

that a representative from Dominion came into the Elections division on October 29, 2024 to check the 

computers and make sure that they were not compromised.  I was also told that they were not tampered 

with, and everything is secure. While I appreciate that you were doing the job instructed to you by the 

Secretary of State, Jena Griswold, which was to continue with the processing of the ballots with no 

interruption, due to the extenuating circumstances, this does not give me confidence in this election.  I 

feel all tabulators should have been shut down, had an emergency LAT to clear the machines, and then 

started over with the processing of the ballots.  There was still enough time before election day to do 

this. 

 

Here are the things that I witnessed while observing this election…  The signature verification process 

was more strict than previous elections, which I appreciate.  The duplication of ballots changed.  The 

tabulators were able to duplicate the ballot exactly as received by your office.  If it was an overvote, the 

judges were able to mark an overvote.  This makes an enormous difference and does not take away from 

the final numbers for canvass.  One disappointment was that the undeliverable ballots were not secured 

as the previous election.  I hope this will change for future elections. 

 

I can agree with the cast vote records you have provided, and they do match, but CRS 1-10-105.1 gives 

me insufficient grounds on which to certify this election.  



 

 

On a personal note, I truly enjoy the staff and all the workers that are involved with the elections.  You 

have all provided a happy and warm environment for everyone.  Thank you for always being kind and 

generous when I am there.    

 

My Best, 

 

Nancy Pallozzi 

 

 

Jefferson County Republican Party Chairman 

 

 

 

 


